Dear Participants,
Thank you for being a part of the Utah 4-H Horse Program.
Before the show starts today, we would like to remind you of a few things.

Every Exhibitor, Family Member and Associate of Exhibitor, is required to follow the Utah 4-H
Code of Conduct. Here are a few points from the Code of Conduct to be aware of today:

* Have positive character and behavior

* Follow guidelines and rules

* Be responsive to reasonable requests of the 4-H staff/club leaders

* Be respectful of the safety of others

* Dress appropriately, use appropriate language, and respect the rights of others
* Be respectful of property

* Not behave recklessly, assault, threaten or harm another person

It also important to highlight the exhibitor behavior section of the Utah 4-H rulebook. It states:

“All 4-H members, family members and associates will
* Exhibit good sportsmanship at all times
* Be aware that abuse of animals or people of any kind will be cause for
disqualification of the 4-H member”

Additionally, we would like to remind you of the grievance process. Any complaints must be
respectfully submitted to the appointed Grievance Committee in writing with $25.00. If the
grievance is resolved in favor of the person submitting it, the $25.00 will be returned. If not, the
money will be given to the county’s 4-H Horse Program.

Important Note: No grievance may alter a judge’s placing!

It is highly inappropriate to confront a judge about a class or placing outside of the arena after
the judge has turned in their scoresheet to Show Management. Only youth should approach
the judge to ask questions and should be polite and willing to learn. Failure to show good
behavior in this regard by youth, parents or spectators, will result in disqualification from the
show grounds.

Again, we are grateful for each and everyone one of you for being here and for being a part of
our program.

Good luck today!!



